

Vermont Reading Partners

A Volunteer Literacy Program

Affiliate of ProLiteracy

Student-Tutor Newsletter August, 2013

Board of Directors

Suzanne Rose, President Donna Calder, Treasurer

John Cave Gail Dexter Jackie Kelly Lucinda Krautheim Sarah Post Karen Rose Yuval Sela

Advisory Board

Sarah Brown, Consultant Alice Gilborn Consultant Patricia B. Johnston Former Interim President. **ProLiteracy** Cvnthia Kilburn. Consultant Madeline Rockwell. Consultant Bobbi Schalit. Consultant

June Gutbier, Program Coordinator

A Message from the President

As is so often the case, events can motivate one to commemorate one's past and highlight the promises of the future. The Zion Church has provided Vermont Reading Partners with office space for more than 20 years. For this generosity, we can never adequately articulate our gratitude or fully demonstrate our thanks. Now, upon its completion, we will be moving to a new office in the lower level of the Manchester Community Library. We look forward to an opportunity for closer partnering with Manchester Community Library and more visibility in the communities we serve.

As always, this has been a busy year for VRP. We had a most enjoyable Summer Social attended by Vermont authors in August 2012. Our annual hockey game between the Green Mountain Boys and Vermont Law Enforcement was again a fun event. We held a great craft fair in May at Burr & Burton Academy enjoyed by all - artisans, customers, and volunteers. Bob and Eleanora Devenish kindly hosted our annual garden party in June. We were blessed with fine weather, great food and a special time and space for socializing at the Devenish's lovely home.

We participated in three bookshare events this year. Northshire Day School sponsored a Wellness Fair at which we provided a bookshare table. Equinox Resort held a bookshare for their employees in the spring, and we furnished a children's bookshare table. Once again we participated in Northshire Day School and Headstart's Literacy Fair at Dana Thompson Recreational Park. There continues to be growth in interest in bookshares. In March we established a bookshare at Mark Skinner Library, supplying books for their pre-readers and earliest readers. In addition, we gave modest assistance for a bookshare event held at Community College of Vermont, Rutland, where we were the recipient of many boxes of books collected by these hard working college students. Vermont Reading Partners has given out more than 2,500 books at bookshares and bookshare events this past year.

Our trainers had the pleasure of training 12 tutors this past fall, and 16 tutors attended our spring "tutorshare," as well, where we exchanged success stories, ideas on materials and educational internet sources. We furnished approximately 1,500 volunteer hours this fiscal year. Forty tutors served 28 adult students, and we volunteered in six area schools, partnering with 19 one-on-one school program students, in addition to providing one afterschool assistant and two classroom assistants.

(continued)

Affiliate of

Through the generosity of Mack Molding, we were able to give new books to all our students in January. Equinox Resort kindly supported our literacy program with the purchase of new books presented to VRP students at the year-end school party given at each school.

On behalf of the board of directors of Vermont Reading Partners, I extend heartfelt thanks for the continued support we've received in southwestern Vermont. Your belief in us is cherished. We continue to flourish because of you.

Tutor Training Workshop

VRP will hold its Annual Tutoring Training Workshop at Martha Canfield Library, 528 East Arlington Road, Arlington on Tuesdays and Thursdays, September 17, 19, 24, and 26 from 1:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. each day. Four afternoon workshop will cover introduction to VRP, reading, writing, speaking, and listening.

The goal of the workshop is to train volunteers to participate in the Adult Student Program and the Elementary After-School Program that is geared to grades one through six. Current tutors will take part in the training and will give volunteers a realistic look at what to expect.

VRP programs cover all of southwestern Vermont from Manchester to Bennington and in-between. Participating school programs are at Currier Elementary in Danby, Manchester Elementary and Middle School, Floodbrook Union School in Londonderry, Fisher Elementary School in Arlington, Shaftstbury Elementary (homework club), and Molly Stark Elementary in Bennington (classroom assistance).

Call the office, 802-362-2323 or e-mail vrp2323@sover.net with questions or to register.

Visit our website, www.vermontreadingpartners.org

Like us on Facebook

Jackie Kelly and Cindy Krautheim making a point to volunteers at the 2012 Work-



Thanks to our Donors July, 1, 2012 - June 30, 2013

Friend

Dick Bailey John and Patricia Bennett Derek Boothby Sally S. Brown Donna Cauley Marshall and Melanie Clark Mary A. Condit Maureen Cronin Patricia Dupree Ellie Dyett Robert and Cornelia Ferguson Robert and Sally Gibney Lori Gitter Dr. Stephen and Vicki Greene Jim and Marilyn Hand Catherine A. Hegedus Jim and Susan Heckman Gilbert and Cynthia Henyon Len and Becky Kotler Alexandra Langstaff Fred and Marion La Torella Robert Lenskold Abraham and Brenda Madkour Alicia Mansfield Matt and Karen Mayberry Jeff and Kathy Metzger O. Ross McIntvre and Helen P. Whyte Marion Mueller Errol and Anita Pomerance Terri Quinn Lee and Susan Romano Jill Roosma Tara Shannon Joel and Betsy Shapiro Doug and Joan Shaw Josh Sherman, M.D. Neal and Eileen Sherman David and Linda Sischv John and Susan Stuermer Joel and Karen Tibbetts John and Janet Ward Jeffrey and Jacquelyne

Student Sponsor

Wilson

Bob and Karen Allen

Joe and Susan Bamford Al and Barbara Bellino Charles and Barbara Brewster

Robert and Sally Brown Chip and Kit Chamberlain Ralph Colin, Jr.

Dave Crowley and Marie

Devito

Bob and Eleanora Devenish

Bryan Flecker and Karen Rose

Danielle Fogarty Richard and Virginia

Freeman

Craig and Alice Gilborn

Mary Herberich Jack and Mary Hirst

Steven Holman and
Georgine MacGarvey

Bob and Pat Johnston Kim and Dricka Kimball

Jim and Pat Lee

Peter and Elizabeth Luca

Andrew Melton, Jr. Gregory and Barbara

Nelson

Edward C. Oelsner Phil and Koshka Pabst Mr. and Mrs. George Peck

I۷

Andrew and Jennifer Shaw Ray and Carolyn Smith Sidney Whalen, Jr. Patrick and Kim Winburn

Patron

Gordon and Donna Calder John and Deborah Cave Charles E. Childs Nicolas and Dorothy Danforth Suzanne and Clay Rose Robert and Anna Taggart

Gold Patron

Frederick and Judith Buechner Susan Hunter

Angel

Charles Lamont Post Charitable Trust Ken and Jane Moriarty

Community/ Business/Grants

Friend

Friendly's

Student Sponsor

Equinox Resort

Mack Molding Northshire Bookstore Vermont Country

Store

Patron

Anthem Thermal Solutions

Gold Patron

Northeastern Fine Jewelry Green Mt. Girls Manchester Lions Club

Office Space

Zion Episcopal Church

Tutoring Space

First Baptist Church, Manchester First Congregational Church, Manchester St. Peter's Episcopal Church, Bennington Second Congregational Church, Bennington

Tutor Training Space

Martha Canfield Library, Arlington Vermont Reading Partners Page 4

Board Meeting Space

Spiral Press Café Conference Room

Hockey and Restaurant for Reading Sponsors

Friend

The Richard's Group,
(Briggs-Fowler Ins.)
Finn & Stone, Inc.
Gringo Jack's
GSK Climate Control
Hand Motors
Manchester Pizza House
rk Miles, Inc.
Red Mt. Construction

Student Sponsor

Al Ducci's Italian Pantry
The Aspen at Manchester
The Bank of Bennington
Bistro Henry
Dorset Union Store
Express Copy
Green Mt. Boys
Kilburn's Convenience
Store
Sonny's Blue Benn Diner
State Farm Insurance
Vermont Kitchen Supply

Patron

Stewart's Shops Vermont Law Enforcement Hockey Club

Gold Patron - Ice Time The Perfect Wife Restaurant

Patron In-Kind

Manchester Journal Vermont News Guide

Summer Social In-Kind Donors

J.K.Adams Al Ducci's Italian Pantry .K. Adams Al Ducci's Italian Pantry Aubuchon Hardware Black Sheep Yarn Bourn's Tire & Auto **Bromley Mountain** Center Hill Electronics Chris Bohjlian Christmas Days Cindy Krautheim Clayton and Suzanne Rose Donna Calder Dorset Inn Earth & Sea Fish Market Eastern Mt. Sports **Equinox Resort Gift Shop** Erin Kaukas Friendly's **HN Williams Store** Alice Gilborn June Gutbier Jackie Kelly Joseph Roettig Karen Rose The Little Rooster Café Long Ago & Far Away Manchester Carpet Care Manchester Country Club The Manchester Gym Mother Myrick's Nina's Papa Pete's Ponce, a Bistro Pond Hill Ranch Rodeo Rachel's Gourmet Foods Season's Sherrie's Café (John Cave) Two Mountain Farm Woodfired Pizza

Company

Yankee Dollar Store

Craft Fair Raffle Donors

A Novel Idea All About Wood Birdsong Art **Copper Creations** DiNofrio Handbags Donna's Sewing Equinox Valley Nursery Elkhaart Designs Ellen Howard's Handmade Erin Kaukas Designs Fernhaven Quilting and Crafts Fine Things by Bobbi Frame It In Skis Frog Song Designs **Jamtastic** Laughing Coyote Woodworks Mannybeads Only Silver Papa John's Sugar Shack Ramble on Rose Creations Romancing the Stone Stacie Mincher Designs Sue Salo Embroidery Ten Cats Studio That Scarf Two Mountain Pottery **Unique Turning Vermont** Vermont Gourmet Candy Dish Vintage Button Jewelry Woolambia Wooly Bear Soaps